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We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and pay our respect to  

                                                          Aboriginal elders past, present and future 

 

Proud member of the 
Seacliff Community of Schools 
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  Upcoming Events 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Monday 12th November 

Year 12 Sign Out 
 

Tuesday 13th November 
Crossroads-Living Books 

P & C Meeting @ 7.00pm 
 

Wednesday 14th November 
Year 12 Formal 

 
Thursday 15th November 

WOW Program 
 

Friday 16th November 
Year 11 Geography Excursion 

 
Tuesday 20th November 

Film Night 
 

26th November – 7th December 
Year 10 Work Experience 

 
Tuesday 27th November 

SRC Induction 
Twilight Zone  

  
Thursday 29th November 

Year 12 2019 Parent Information Evening 
 

3rd – 7th December 
Year 12 2019 Hospitality Work Placement 

 
Tuesday 4th December 

Year 7 2019 Orientation Day 
 

Friday 7th December 
Year 12 Aboriginal Studies 
Year 9 Marine Excursion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                 
                Principal’s report 
 

P & C Meeting 
Please note, due to an unavoidable clash with the Year 12 Formal, the P & C meeting 
will be on Tuesday 13th November, 7.00pm in the Staff Common Room. All welcome 
and apologies for any inconvenience. 
 

Year 12 Graduation 
Congratulations to all Year 12 students and their family and friends, and of course their 
teachers. Year 12 graduated on the last Friday of Term 3, which was a fabulous 
celebration of their 13 years at school. 
 

Developing Future Leaders Program 
On the first Tuesday of this term, Bulli HS and our 9 partner primary schools came 
together to acknowledge and recognise the students from each of our schools for their 
part in the combined leadership program. Once again, supported by the 
Austinmer/Thirroul Lions Club, each school team led a program within their respective 
schools. Throughout 2018 students have learned about and developed their 
leadership working closely in teams and with Year 9 students from Bulli HS. Thank you 
to all schools for their commitment to this outstanding program coordinated by Mr 
Nik Brankovic, Mrs Leanne Bush and Mr Jackson Philp from Bulli HS, Waniora PS and 
Austinmer PS respectively. 
 

 
 

 
Continued over page …………….. 
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Bulli High School   

Newsletter 

     November 2018 

Uniform Shop Hours  
         Tuesdays:        1.15pm – 3.30pm 
         Thursdays:       1.15pm – 3.30pm 

  
School Office Hours 

 Mon, Tue, Thur & Fri:  8.30am – 3.30pm 

 Wednesday:                  8.30am – 3.00pm 

 
Student Absences 

 If your child is absent from school, please 
notify the office by calling 4284 8266 
extension 4 and following the prompts.    

 

Continued from previous page ……. 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Welcome Head Teacher PDHPE 
We welcome Mr Nick Wilkinson to Bulli HS as Head Teacher Personal 
Development, Health, Physical Education. Nick has come from Sylvania 
HS and started this term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Continued over page …………….. 
 

 

Register for E-News 

 
If you are already registered you will continue to 

receive our e-news bulletins. 

 

To register for e-news follow these steps: 

 

 Go to the school’s website: 

www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 Click on tab ‘Newsletters & notes’ 

 Hit subscribe 

 Enter your name and email as requested 

and follow the prompts 

 You also have the option to download the 

App facility to your device 

P & C dates for 2018 
 

Term 4: 13th November, 12th December 

http://www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Congratulations  
Last week Bulli HS Careers Adviser, Mr Richard Harding, was honoured in Sydney as the recipient of the Hilary Bolin Award 
for 2018. The award is given by the Careers Advisors Association of NSW and ACT. This award is considered to be the most 
prestigious award of the night and acknowledges the contribution of Careers Advisors who have worked behind the 
scenes to further the aims of the associations and the development of careers education. There are over 350 Careers 
Advisors in the CAA and this is an award that comes from colleagues who know and understand the amount of work 
Richard does and the dedication he shows. Richard has been instrumental in the development of the Careers Advisors 
Special Interest Group and the Careers Advisors Advocacy Group. 

 

 
School Leadership Team 
Congratulations to the Bulli HS 2019 Student Leadership Team. I am very confident that this group of young leaders will 
bring much to their roles. The team is: 
 

Captains Vice Captains Senior Executive 
Ellen Couch 
Louis Donovan 

Dakota Tawse 
Jack Essenstam 
 

Olivia Fraser 
Tyson Bricknell 
 

 

Term 4 

Parents and students are reminded of the need for all students to attend each and every day of school right up to the end 

of the year. Wearing of full school uniform is also expected including all black shoes and white socks. 

 

Subject Fees and School Contributions  

Thank you very much to all of our families for your ongoing support, which makes a huge difference to the learning 
materials and facilities we can provide for our students. Families experiencing financial difficulties are encouraged to 
contact the school to discuss financial assistance or a payment plan. All payments can be made by accessing Parents 
Online Payments (POP) on the school website. Families with outstanding fees/contributions will receive an up-to-date 
invoice over the next couple of weeks to enable payment to be made. In December, all students will be given the 
opportunity to ensure all books and resources are returned to the school, and all outstanding fees and contributions have 
been paid. Once again, thank you for your support. 
 
 

Chris Gregory 
Principal 
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Deputy Principal’s News 
 

 

FAREWELL YEAR 12 2018 

As I type this message the very last of our 2018 HSC exams is taking place in the school Hall. The class of 2018 can now 

enjoy their hard earned break while eagerly awaiting their HSC results in December. 

 

I would like to acknowledge the effort and dedication of Year 12’s teachers and also Mrs Helen Dawes and her team who 

have calmly and ably supervised the HSC exams over the past four weeks. 

 

Final sign-out for Year 12 will be held in Studio B on Monday morning from 9-11am. Students should return all school 

books or equipment and settle their accounts. 

 

Next Wednesday evening is the Formal, where the students and staff can celebrate in fine style! 

 

Best wishes to our graduating class. 

 

Mr Chris Neave 

Deputy Principal 
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Deputy Principal’s News                                           

BULLI STUDENTS SEEKING HIGH HONOURS FOR CHRISTMAS 
 

Callum Christensen, Kasey Hargreaves and Darci Air are all looking forward to early Christmas presents this year. They are 

all participating in high level competitions during December. 

 

Darci and Kasey are representing Bulli High School at the Australian Junior Surf Titles U 19 Schools Division in South 

Australia and Callum is heading off to Fiji to play soccer for the NSW U15’s representative team in the Fiji Cup. 

 

Kasey and Darci were successful at firstly regional and then State competitions before making it through to the Australian 

titles. Their event is a team event where their combined scores for their best waves will be used to determine places.  

 

Callum who normally plays striker for the University of Wollongong team is excited about going but for this week is 

concentrating on his upcoming final exams. 

 

I am sure you will join me in wishing them lots of success. Well done! 

 

                  Callum Christensen                                               Kasey Hargreaves                                                          Darci Air 
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English 
 

POP UP GLOBE THEATRE EXCURSION 

Ms Powell and I had the great pleasure of accompanying 54 students from 7R, 7S and 8P to the Pop Up Globe Theatre’s 

production of ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ on Monday 29th October. Despite some light rain on our way to the venue 

at Moore Park’s Entertainment Quarter, the skies cleared just before show time. Thankfully, we were not groundlings so 

we were able to take our seats about 15 metres from where the action would occur. Then, the trumpets and cannon 

heralded the beginning of the play. We were then transported to the 17th century as, in traditional Shakespearean style, 

the audience was entertained by a great cast of mischievous fairies, love-struck Athenians and well-intentioned 

Mechanicals. There were so many highlights to the performance, but some of the crowd favourites included the 

transformation of Nick Bottom into a donkey, the talking Wall and the scene with Pyramus and Thisbe. The latter saw lots 

of fake blood splattered over the audience. (I apologise for the additional laundry that may have been required that 

evening!) On the trip home, it was clear that everyone had a fantastic experience. I would like to congratulate all the 

students on their excellent behaviour throughout the excursion.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Heather Gardiner 

Head Teacher English 
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Science 
 

We have commenced the examination period for our junior years. The date for the Year 7 Semester examination will be 

either Tuesday 13th or Thursday 15th November depending on the timetabled Science lessons. Students are to ask their 

teacher if they are unsure of the date their class will be doing the task.  They must bring all equipment such as pens, 

pencils, ruler, eraser and calculator. 

 

Completion of Semester examinations for Years 8-10 this week definitely does not signify the end of the coursework! Year 

7 and 9 will continue with their Living World module, moving on to the Ecology topic. Year 8 will complete the Chemical 

World syllabus and then some of the classes will learn about Machines and others will do a Lifestyle Science topic. Year 

10 classes will complete a Forensic Science module or will undertake extension Chemistry work. This will keep us busy all 

the way to the end of the term! 

 

Year 11 have settled into their Year 12 coursework. To be successful in Science subjects at HSC requires a consistent 

approach to revision and consolidation of the coursework. All our subjects are rich in content and a deep knowledge and 

understanding is required for a high band result. We advise that students read and learn their notes and then begin to 

refine their examination technique. 

 

Marine Studies have begun their unit of work on Snorkelling and are reminded to bring their gear on the days nominated 

by their teacher so that they can go and practise their skills.  

 

On Thursday 25th October, Year 10 Marine Studies students went on an excursion to Lake Illawarra to complete the 

training for their boat licence. This was an enjoyable day out for those students who attended and a great opportunity to 

put their theory knowledge into practice. This is one of the many wonderful unique experiences our students have on 

offer at Bulli High School. Thank you to Mr McKenzie for his organisation of this excursion. 

 

 

 

 
Ms Jo Canvin 

Relieving Head Teacher Science 
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HSIE 
 

INTRODUCTION  

The first month of term 4 has flown by and we are well into the completion of final examinations and assessments for the 

year. Of particular note this term has been the start of New Year 12 courses in HSIE. Ancient History, Modern History and 

Extension history have all entered their first year as revamped curriculum and we are excited to deliver what we believe 

are some fantastic topics. We are also excited to open our flexible learning hub that will act as a commerce/business 

based room to inspire and motivate students to think outside the box and provide an opportunity to work in a different 

environment. Once the room is complete we will provide a comprehensive update of how we plan to use it in the long 

term.  

 

ABORIGINAL STUDIES – CULTURAL TRIP TO ARMIDALE 

During the last school holidays Miss Hicks, Ms Tuck and Mr Dixon accompanied the Year 11 Aboriginal Studies class as 

well as some select Year 9 students on a cultural experience to Armidale and surrounding areas.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early on the second Monday of the holiday’s students and teachers boarded a train for the 8 hour (10 depending on which 

student you ask) journey to Armidale. Whilst Mr Dixon and Miss Hicks eagerly consumed copious amounts of coffee in 

preparation, students began excitedly discussing what they were most looking forward to over the next 4 days.  

 

DAY 1  

The majority of the first day was taken up by travel. When we finally arrived at our hotel in Armidale there wasn’t much 

else to do other than have dinner, take a walk to the town centre and then head off to bed for what would be a huge day 

on Tuesday.  
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HSIE - continued 
 

DAY 2  

Tuesday proved to be an incredible eye opening experience that students and teachers alike will remember for a long 

time. First of all we visited Tingha, a fairly remote community with a large Aboriginal population. We discussed some of 

the social and cultural issues associated with such a community as well as some of the obstacles that residents might face. 

The highlight was visiting a massive pool that was a beautiful aqua colour from the natural minerals under the surface. 

This pool had been constructed with the assistance of former footballer Nathan Blacklock (one of Tingha’s most famous 

members). We also discussed the importance of the pool for the youth of Tingha and what it actually provided them 

besides a place to swim on a hot day.  

 

Visiting the site of the Myall Creek Massacre was a humbling experience that really opened up and highlighted the 

importance of Aboriginal education and not just in schools. As we walked the path reading about the horrible events that 

took place, students gained an understanding of a very dark part of Australian history. There was an eerie silence and an 

overwhelming feeling of sadness that fell upon the group as we reached the actual site of the massacre. Students were 

given the opportunity to sign a guest book that had been set up. For students of Aboriginal Studies the chance to visit 

such a place was invaluable and provided a rare opportunity to connect with the curriculum on a much more meaningful 

level.  

 

Emotionally drained we hopped back on the bus and headed back to the hotel where Mr Dixon cooked up one of the all-

time great bbqs.  
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HSIE - continued 
 

DAY 3 

Wednesday threw up many very welcome surprises. What was supposed to be an exploration of local communities and 

sites turned into a culture and social experience that would be led by Nathan Blacklock. 

  

The first half of the day saw students visit the University of New England for a tour of the campus and in particular the 

Aboriginal Education centre. Students were given a guided tour and talk from lecturers on how the university supports 

indigenous students and what was on offer to them. We then took a tour of the library and the natural history museum.  

After a picnic lunch we headed for Tamworth where we met Nathan. He took us to the Tamworth Youth Centre where 

we were told stories of the Dreaming, sang songs in the local aboriginal language and discussed many issues relevant to 

Aboriginal people living in country NSW. To be given such an intimate insight into a community was incredible and doing 

justice to this experience is impossible in a simple report. We finished our final day by having dinner with Nathan and his 

family. We could not have been more thankful for the time and effort Nathan put in to making our experience so 

memorable.  

 

DAY 4  

Thursday saw students and teachers up early once again in preparation for the long train trip home. We recounted many 

stories from the past few days and there is no doubt that Miss Hicks and her Aboriginal Studies class have a distinct 

advantage going into the HSC. Students were also given an impromptu poetry lesson from Mr Dixon which (almost) 

everyone appreciated.  

 

As Head Teacher of HSIE it was an absolute pleasure to attend. I would like to thank the students for their impeccable 

behaviour and willingness to get as much out of the trip as possible. Thank you to the parents of those students who 

attended for supporting us in our attempt to provide an experience outside of the normal classroom environment. Thank 

you to Kara Tuck for accompanying us on our trip and providing her knowledge and understanding of important topics 

and of course a final massive thank you to Miss Hicks whose dedication to education and in particular her Aboriginal 

Studies class is immense.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Sam Dixon 

Head Teacher HSIE 
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CAPA 

 

Congratulations to the Year 12 Visual Arts students, who have worked so hard over the past year to complete their Bodies 

of Work for the Higher School Certificate. The CAPA staff are very proud of their efforts and wish them all the success for 

the coming examinations. The schools annual HSC Art Exhibition was held on Monday the 3rd of September and was well 

attended by students, parents, teachers and members of the community. We would also like to thank everyone who came 

to the exhibition despite the wet weather and all the student’s families and staff at Bulli High School for their continued 

support of the Visual Arts students over the past few weeks.  
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CAPA – continued 
 

It is the beginning of a busy Term for the CAPA and LOTE departments with lots of activity and the culmination of some 

extraordinary efforts by HSC students.  

 

The CAPA staff would like to extend congratulations to French, Visual Arts and Music students who have finished their 

examinations and we look forward to hearing about their achievements over the coming months! 

 

We have also postponed the schools annual ‘Film Night’ until 2019. This decision was made based on Staff availability and 

we look forward to a bumper night in 2019 with two years worth of student talent to showcase!  

 

Auditions are currently open for Twilight Zone, catch up the music teachers for an application form, we look forward to 

seeing you there.  

 

Photos: Year 7 Visual Arts  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Nephra Forrest 

Visual Arts Teacher 

 



 

Respect  -  Responsibility  -  Integrity 
Page | 13 

 

Aboriginal Education 
 

It is hard to believe that we are already in Week 4 of Term 4. Bulli High School has many highlights to share in this 

newsletter including student recognition, sporting accomplishments and cultural achievements.  

 

AUSTRALIAN INDIGENOUS MENTORING EXPERIENCE (AIME) 

All students in Years 7-12 have now completed the 2018 AIME program at the University of Wollongong. The students 

had the opportunity to work with a mentor alongside of many other schools within the Illawarra. The AIME program 

supports students throughout high school and provides cultural links for all students in a relaxed atmosphere. It 

encourages students to step out of their comfort zone and challenge themselves. AIME is a fantastic program that 

empowers the students.  

 

ABORIGINAL STUDIES TRIP TO ARMIDALE  

Although this has been covered in detail in this newsletter, I wanted to add that I was extremely proud and honoured to 

take the Aboriginal Studies class along with two of the Year 9 students to Armidale during the holidays. The trip enabled 

the students to gain a deeper understanding of cultural knowledge, the social issues that Aboriginal people face on a 

regular basis and the importance of reconciliation. I want to thank those students that attended for their impeccable 

behaviour and the cultural respect they displayed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEADLY AWARDS  

It is with great pleasure that Bulli High School recognises the two Deadly Awards recipients of 2018. Annabel McDonald 

was recognised for her contribution to the community especially in Rugby league and Oz Tag. Coby McDougall was 

awarded for his academic achievements and contributions to the school community. The Deadly Awards are run by the 

Northern Illawarra Aboriginal Education Consultancy Group and held at Waniora Public School. A huge thank you to 

Tamsyn, Vida Rae, Jack, Juttaguy, Sian and Coby for their assistance with the preparation and delivery of food to the award 

ceremony.  
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Aboriginal Education - continued 

 

NORTHERN ILLAWARRA AECG 

Last week Tamsyn Allen, Vida-Rae Kennedy-Gough, Ruby Garcia and Dakota Tawse attended the NIAECG meeting held at 

Wollongong High School of the Performing Arts (WHSPA). The students presented along with myself as a Deadly Highlight. 

The girls spoke about what it meant to them to be in the Stage 6 Aboriginal Studies class and the trip to Armidale during 

the October holidays.  

 

The girls have agreed to take up the opportunity to help form a Northern Illawarra Junior AECG. This is a huge 

responsibility and commitment that will provide a wonderful chance for them to work with fellow schools and establish 

meaningful connections.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Annabel McDonald who last week represented Australian Indigenous Oztag 16 Girls at the World Cup 

in Coffs Harbour last week. The team finished 2nd in the world and Annabel came home with a silver medal. 

 

As you can see we have been extremely busy and look forward to sharing with you more highlights in the next newsletter.  

 

 

Ms Leanne Hicks 

Aboriginal Education Co-ordinator 
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THE SRC AND “NEED A FEED” ASK FOR YOUR HELP! 
 

To all students, families and friends of Bulli High: Commencing in week 7 (Monday 

26/11) and running for four weeks, the SRC will conduct a food drive for this 

wonderful charity. Examples of items you can start gathering soon in your 

shopping to donate are shown in the diagram (basically, non-perishable food items 

and personal care products). We look forward to your help and ask that you check 

the Facebook page as the date approaches for more information. Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr Brett Pember 

SRC Co-ordinator  
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Library 
 

RENAISSANCE READING PROGRAM 

Congratulations to the following students for their continued participation and outstanding effort. 

 

YEAR 7 

Charlotte Boyle   Rising Reader Award 

Cale Gallagher   Super Reader Award 

Declan McGlone   Rising Reader Award 

Amelia Och   Rising Reader Award 

Aden Penglis   Advanced Reader Award 

Evan Robinson   Advanced Reader & Super Reader Awards 

Tara Thomson   Rising Reader Award 

Rosey Tobin-Coldwell  Advanced Reader Award 

Harry Williams   Super Reader Award 

 

 

YEAR 8 

Charlotte Aitken    Super Reader Award  

Nicholas Anchor   Advanced Reader Award  

Emmelia Beckinsale   Advanced Reader Award 

Yasmin Birkett   Star Reader Award. 

Zara Blomquist   Advanced Reader Award 

Jayda De Jonge   Super Reader Award 

Amelia Fenwick   Super Reader Award 

Leith Gales   Super Reader Award 

Jada Harrison-Shaw  Super Reader Award 

Bowie Johnson   Advanced Reader Award 

Thomas Lamb   Advanced Reader Award 

Kira Lechowicz   Super Reader Award 

Amelia Tracey    Super Reader Award 

 

 

END OF YEAR  

As the end of the year comes closer it’s time to start returning any outstanding library books. Borrowing will end this year 

for students in Years 7 to 10 in week 7. 
 

 

Miss Kylie Martin 

Teacher/Librarian 
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              UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 
 

The Uniform Shop will close for 2018 on Thursday 13th December 
 

We will re-open in the first week back in 2019 on Tuesday 29th January 
 

In this first week we will bejopen on Tuesday 29th, Wednesday 30th & Thursday 31st January 
from 9.00am till 3.00pm 

 
Uniform pickups for Year 7 and Year 11 are on Thursday 24th January & Friday 25th January 

from 10.00am till 2.00pm 
 

Year 11 uniforms can also be picked up this year anytime before we close 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  NO ONLINE PAYMENTS OR ORDERS 
 

Kerry & Marie 

  

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS 
Bulli High Canteen 

 
Bulli High School canteen is our biggest fundraiser for our school 

but we can’t do it without volunteers 

We have 4 people everyday 

2 volunteers, 2 staff 

It’s 1 day per month, 9.30am – 2.30pm approximately 

It’s a great way to meet your child’s teacher, 

some other lovely ladies and enjoy a great lunch 

If you would like to volunteer with a friend, 

get in early so the roster can be organised 

No experience needed 

 

PLEASE GIVE IT A TRY 

Call Lyn Falkiner  on 4284 8266 ext 119 

BULLI HIGH SCHOOL CANTEEN 
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School Student Transport Scheme 

 
School student applications for 2019 open from Monday, 15th October 2018. 
 
Students progressing to Year 3 and Year 7 do not need to re-apply if they: 

 Are continuing at the same school 

 Are residing at the same address 

 Have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW 
 
Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement.  
If they do not meet the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification. 
 
Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a 
notification advising them to re-apply. 
 
Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 
 
If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to: 
   https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails 
 
Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2018 to ensure student entitlements are updated 
and their current entitlement/card is not cancelled.  If their application is submitted after 31 December 2018, 
the system will automatically cancel a card and a new one will need to be issued. 
 
Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive 
their card at their nominated postal address.  Cards will be mailed out during December 2018 and January 
2019. 
 
For further information visit: 
  https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts
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ANONYMOUS SPONSOR 

 

 

 

Proud supporters of the Bulli High School Year 11 Scholarship Program 
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1ST AUSTINMER CUBS AND SCOUTS  
WE CURRENTLY HAVE VACANCIES 

TO ACCEPT NEW CUBS AND SCOUTS!!!!!! 
 

Join in the fun and come along to the 
oldest and best Scout group in the Illawarra. 

 

Have amazing fun with friends! 
Learn new skills! 

Activities include: 
Canoeing; abseiling; camping; hiking 

 

Cubs (7 ½ – 10 ½ years) 6:30-8:00pm Wednesday Evenings 
Scouts (10 ½ - 14 ½ years) 7:00-9:00pm Monday Evenings 
Bring a parent, bring a friend, join and make new friends! 

Come along to our Hall at 20 Moore Street Austinmer. 
What have you got to lose? 

For more info contact Steve on 4268 2004 or 0409 695 575 
Look forward to seeing you there! 
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